Iberia Economic Development Authority
Regular Meeting Minutes

Thursday – November 20, 2014
 Board of Commissioners of the Iberia Economic Development Authority
 met on Thursday, November 20, 2014 at 7:30 a.m. at 

101 Burke Street, in New Iberia, LA  70560

Chad Courtois called the meeting to order and called for the roll.  
Members Present: Chad Courtois, John Bellefontaine, Jim Wiggins, Liz Bodin
Members Absent: Cecil Hymel 
Others Present: Michael Tarantino, Evelyn Ducote, Jeff Simon, Sandy Bourque
On a motion by John Bellefontaine, seconded by Jim Wiggins, the minutes of the regular October 2014 meeting were unanimously approved. On a motion by Jim Wiggins, seconded by Liz Bodin, the financials for October 2014 were unanimously approved.  
Mr. Courtois asked the commissioners to refer to agenda item number 6: Discuss and consider amending the MOU between IEDA and IDF.  Jeff Simon explained the amendment is needed to increase the number of hours IDF is contracted for from forty hours to sixty hours, along with the corresponding dollar amount for the extra work being done on the business park project.  On a motion by John Bellefontaine, seconded by Liz Bodin, the board authorized the chair or vice-chair to sign the documents amending the MOU between IEDA and IDF.  
Mr. Courtois recognized Mike Tarantino and asked that he proceed with a business park update. Tarantino informed the board that the FAA approval for the proposed land swap has now completed the public comment phase (November 10th), and is now waiting on the state review board.  Once that happens, the process should move along quickly.  Marc Berard will begin working as soon as the state board approves. 
Mr. Courtois asked Mr. Tarantino to proceed with the economic development update.  Mr. Tarantino reported that our unemployment rate is still very low.  The expansion at the port is progressing and utilizing much of our available workforce.  Dr. Lauren Scott’s predictions for the state’s oil and gas sector show a bullish trend for Louisiana.  The new Halliburton facility is now open and they expect to have a total of 1,200 employees by phase IV of construction.   
There being no further business to come before the Board, on a motion by John Bellefontaine, seconded by Liz Bodin, and unanimously approved, the meeting was adjourned. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Thursday, December 11, 2014 at 7:30 AM.
